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The WAP Forum User Agent Profile (UAPROF) group has been working on a


protocol for capabilities exchange between client and server. We are working on enabling the client to declare its hardware, software, and user capabilities and preferences to the server. This is a general protocol, based on the HTTP 1.1 extension framework, and it could concievably be used to transport MExE tokens.





However, we have found that defining a protocol alone is not sufficient. To do content and capability negotiation, one must provide a framework


consisting of a framework for describing capability and preference


information originating from many sources, a common vocabulary and data


management model (schema) for information being exchanged, encoding of that information over various transport protocols (HTTP, WSP, etc.), and


appropriate caching and forwarding behavior by network elements and proxies.


The UAPROF group is working closely with the Mobile Access Interest Group in the World Wide Web Consortium (W3C), where much of this work has been done and published as W3C Notes, closely reviewed by the IETF Conneg group. The notes can be found at http://www.w3.org/TR/NOTE-CCPP/


<http://www.w3.org/TR/NOTE-CCPP/>  and


http://www.w3.org/TR/NOTE-CCPPexchange


<http://www.w3.org/TR/NOTE-CCPPexchange> . 


In the progress of this work, we have found that the problem set and the


mechanisms needed to solve content and capabilities negotiation are general, and should be treated as a cross-industry effort. 


We would be happy to have a further discussion with the MExE group


concerning this issue. If a representative from MExE is willing to


participate in the meetings of the UAPROF Drafting Committee at the WAP


Forum plenary meeting in Montreux on April 11 to 16, we hope to have a


fruitful exchange around this topic, and discuss how to work together


towards a general mechanism. 


We greatly encourage your participation in this meeting, and hope this can be the starting point for a future close working relationship between our two organisations.





For the UAPROF Drafting Committee


Johan Hjelm





